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Executive Headteacher: Mr M Farmer  
Head of School: Mrs S McAtear
Welcome back – Spring 1

Dear Parents / carers,

I hope you have had a lovely Christmas break and managed to have some ‘special’ family time together as well as having time to rest and relax.
The children have settled really well during the first couple of days back and are already working hard and aware of what they need to improve on this half term. For some it may be handwriting, others to listen carefully, for some it may be to always focus when working, other it could be to remember to check spellings in their written work etc. We always encourage the children to be the best they can be and always be kind and respectful to each other. 
Our school moto – ‘Dedicated to Learning and Thriving Together’.

Consistency, routines and continuity is important for children and our staffing remains unchanged other than having a couple of additions.

Mrs Turner will remain off work until at least the end of the first week in February. We miss her and hope she can return as soon as she is able to. Class 1 will continue to be taught by Mrs Williams (Wed – Fri) and Mrs Ruthwell (Mon – Tue) supported by Mrs Martine and Mrs Sullivan (newly appointed TA who was previously working at the QE) who is excellent at supporting the children. Where possible, I am still supporting by popping into class at regular intervals and helping staff develop the teaching plans for the class. 
In KS2 we have the addition of Mrs Upperdine a Science teacher from the QE who is exploring the possibility of teaching in primary schools as she gains experience. She is with us on a Monday afternoon (Class 2 science), Tuesday afternoon (Class 3 DT) and a Wednesday from 11:30am to support KS2 (classes 2 and 3) learning by doing maths intervention with identified children. On a Wednesday afternoon Mrs Jones, the Primary Curriculum Leader for the Trust, teaches my class Music and Spanish which she is excellent at. This allows me further release time to focus on school management tasks. 

Teaching training is an important element of many schools, supporting universities by providing placements. This term class 2 have a third year, teacher training student called Ms Venables. She has visited the school and will be starting her placement next Monday.

Each class has a number of curriculum enrichment events planned this term and further information will follow.
Regards,

Samantha McAtear

Head of School

Bredenbury Primary School
smcatear@bredenbury.hereford.sch.uk
Bredenbury, Bromyard, Herefordshire, HR7 4TF


E-Mail: admin@bredenbury.hereford.sch.uk


Tel: 01885 483253
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